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Dear Friends and Neighbors,

As our final newsletter this year, I want to wish you all a
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  Also would like
to welcome our new homeowners who recently moved
in.  For only $60/year, our association is able to support a
number of social events such as our Night Out Against
Crime, landscaping and maintaining the entranceways of
our neighborhood, flag pole banners, Annual
Homeowners Meeting, distribute quarterly newsletters,
maintain our website and much more.  Association dues
are renewed on January 1st and we appreciate your
support.

We made it passed another busy Halloween night.  We
were not sure what to expect this year since it fell on a
Saints game Sunday, however it appears the game did not
deter people from coming.  There was some discussion
in Jefferson Parish to change Halloween to Saturday so it
did not conflict with the Saints game.  This would have
required us to schedule the added security for both nights
since many outsiders would have still come into the
neighborhood on Sunday anyway.  Thanks to Col.
Fortunato for scheduling 5 police details for added security
and to help keep the cars from following the walkers from
house to house.  Thanks to Charlie Giardina for once again
coordinating Constable Tony Thomassie and his deputies,
who all donated their time to handle each of our entrances.
Thanks to Mark Zimmer for putting out the “No Parking”
signs on the Oak Alley median again.  The signs on
Halloween night have saved our median from being torn
up that occurred several years ago.  We have received a

number of suggestions and will look into making those
ideas possible for next year.

Lastly, I want to address emergency calls made to the
members of the civic association.  Myself, Col. Fortunato
and other Board Members have our phone numbers listed
in the back of all newsletters if you need to reach any of
us.  We still occasionally receive phone calls about things
like a suspicious person or about some kind of activity
that requires immediate action.  We want to hear about
it, however please call us only after you have made the
first initial emergency contact by calling 911 and getting
it checked out immediately.   We don’t want to see precious
time wasted trying to reach us for an emergency, especially
since most of us work during the day and may not be
available at the exact time you call or even in the
neighborhood to address the concern.  If or when I hit
the lottery and my work situation changes, I’ll let everyone
know so you can reach me quicker.  HA-HA!!  Thanks for
your understanding as we just don’t want to have valuable
time wasted for an emergency.

If you have community news or new ideas, we would love
to hear from you.  If you would like to be added on our
email list, please email president@plantationestates.org.

Your neighbor,

Charles Miller, III
Plantation Estates Community Association, President

Plantation Estates
Community Association Inc.

OFFICERS
CHARLES MILLER, President

439-3164; e-mail: president@plantationestates.org

BETH MARTIN, General Vice President

347-0424

CANDY JENSEN, Vice President, Restrictions

328-8351

JOHN FORTUNATO, Vice President, Security

616-8731; e-mail: security@plantationestates.org

WESLEY BOUDREAUX, Treasurer

340-4789

MICHELE CAVALIER, Secretary

421-0641

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

COMMUNICATION

Charles Miller 439-3164

e-mail: news@plantationestates.org

FLAG COMMITTEE

Norman Gauthreaux 341-2599

GARDEN OF THE MONTH

HOSPITALITY

Beth Owens 348-7066

MEMBERSHIP

Winnie Witkovski 606-9759

NEWSLETTER

Winnie Witkovski wynona@tulane.edu

PLANTATION ESTATES ARCHITECTURAL

BOARD OF REVIEW

Jack Owens, Chairman

348-7066

DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVES

Citizens Affairs ........................................ 736-6100
General code violations ......................... 364-3500
Environmental affairs ........................... 736-6102
Weed control ............................................ 364-3540
Jefferson Transit ..................................... 364-3450
Abandoned vehicles ................................ 364-3543
Stray animals ........................................... 349-5111
Garbage pickup ....................................... 736-6102
Recycling ................................................... 736-6104
Mosquito control ..................................... 366-0084
Water .......................................................... 349-5088
Streets ........................................................ 349-5800
Drainage .................................................... 437-4939

HELPFUL NUMBERS

Jefferson Parish

Council Contacts

Parish President:

Aaron Broussard
West Bank office:  364-2700
Email:  abroussard@jeffparish.net

John Young, Councilman At-Large Division A

West Bank office:  364-2616  Fax:  364-3499
Email:  jyoung@jeffparish.net
Assistant (West Bank):  Royce Blanchard

Email:  RBlanchard@jeffparish.net

Parish Council Chairman:

Councilman At-Large Division B:
Tom Capella

West Bank office:  364-2624  Fax:  364-2828
Email:  tcapella@jeffparish.net
Assistant (West Bank):  Brian Grenrood

Email:  BGrenrood@jeffparish.net

3rd District Councilman:

Byron Lee

West Bank office:  364-2603
Email:  blee@jeffparish.net
Assistant (West Bank):  Casey Jumpiere
Email:  CJumpiere@jeffparish.net

West Bank Council Address:
Mailing address:
4th Floor
New Gretna Courthouse
P.O. Box 9

Gretna, LA 70054-0009

The PECA newsletter is published quarterly by the
Association Board in an effort to keep all residents
apprised of items of interest to our community.  It is
delivered to all residents of the subdivision without charge.
We welcome your comments, suggestions and ideas.
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